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May 31st, 2022 
 
 
 
 
Current and Expected Future Leadtime Adjustments on Switchboards and Panelboards 
 
 
Dear Valued Partner, 
 
The demand for switchgear, panelboards, switchboards, and busduct continues to be at the 
strongest levels in recent memory. Thank you for being a valued partner during these ever-
changing times. As orders continue to flow at a record pace, we are proactively adjusting lead 
times for all orders not released by May 31st, 2022, to the following:  
 
SB1 – 32 weeks 
SB2 – 39 weeks 
SB3 – 41 weeks 
P5 – 32 weeks 
 
For clarity these are lead times after release not lead time from order entry. These adjustments 
are to ensure we meet expectations on delivery. Given the current market conditions, we may 
need to adjust lead times on June 13th with an additional 4-week adjustment outward on 
switchboards and 2-4 weeks on P2-P5 panelboards. The lead times may not end changing on 
June 13th, but we wanted to provide this additional visibility to plan future orders and releases 
accordingly. We will continue to update regularly on the changes to lead times.  Any orders 
already released are not affected by this adjustment in lead times. 
 
With best regards, 
 
 
Siemens Smart Infrastructure Electrical Products  
 
 
 


